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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 24th October 2016 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 7.30 p m.

Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Chairman), Messrs Julian Harries, Kevin Morris, Mrs Anne James, Councillor David Howlett Pembs County Council and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Messrs David Ambrey and Bryn Vaughan.

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) WALLIS BRIDGE. The bridge has been repaired to a satisfactory standard.
(b) A pothole near Cwarre Duon has not been repaired. To be reported to Pembs County Council again.
(c) The Streetwork Department, Pembs County Council will contact the owner of Parcyllyn Nursing Home instructing them to cut back the excessive growth on the hedge at Parcyllyn Cross Roads, which is restricting visibility at the road junction. The Streetwork Department will also contact the relevant utility company to rectify a sunken utility trench on the B4329 near Hafan, Woodstock.
(d) Pembs County Council Maintenance Department have informed the Clerk that visibility is good for road users near the agricultural building near Rinaston and that the two unclassified roads in the Wallis area were trimmed at the end of July by contractors.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) A pothole near Llys-Yr-Awel, Tufton to be reported to Pembs County Council.
(b) Three faulty street lamps in Ambleston Village have been reported to Pembs County Council.

5. Planning.
An application for Alterations and extension to No 1 Nant yr Eglwys, Ambleston. Members supported the application.

6. Financial Report 24/10/2016.
Receipts were as follows:- One instalment of precept £600.00. Wayleave Payment £243.42. Expenditure was as follows:- Donation to Age Cymru Pembrokeshire £30.00. Community A/c balance £2,842.38.

7. Correspondence.
(a) Invoice for £75.00 received from Kevin Francis, Carpenter for repair work to the Wallis Pond sluice gate. It was proposed by Kevin Morris, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay the £75.00.
(b) A Wayleave Payment of £243.42 has been received from Western Power Distribution.
(c) It was agreed not to give financial support to the following:-
	(i) Macmillan Cancer Support South West Wales area;
	(ii) Llangollen Musical Eisteddfod 2017.
(d) Pembs Local Development Plan and Pembs Coast National Park Development Plan Joint Supplementary Planning Guidance can be found on the authorities’ websites.
(e) Information regarding grounds maintenance from Greenfingers Landscape Ltd.

8. Any Other Business.
(a) ACCIDENT. An accident occurred near the entrance to Garntwrne approximately three weeks ago involving a pick-up towing a cattle box and a Yodel delivery van. There were no injuries. The Police were in attendance.
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(b) WALLIS POND. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Mr Russell Evans, Chairman of the Wallis Graziers Association, regarding further clearance of scrub and willow from around the pond.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.50 p m.

Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 28th November 2016 at 7.30p m.
